
Are you driven to  
help kids like me?

Frequently Asked Questions
When will the Children’s of Alabama specialty car tag be available at my local DMV? 
The specialty car tag will be available at your local DMV beginning January 1, 2024. 

Do I have to wait until my renewal month to redeem the voucher for the specialty car tag? 
To get the maximum effect of the first-year FREE specialty car tag voucher, you should wait until your car tag re-

newal month. Below is the monthly tag renewal schedule. 

When will I receive the redemption voucher for the specialty car tag?
Redemption vouchers were sent on October 12, 2023 via email to the email address you included when you 

signed-up. Please check your junk/spam boxes if you do not see the email. 

I have misplaced my redemption voucher or never received it.  
How can I receive a replacement voucher?
In the event you are unable to locate the redemption voucher, please use the contact portal to receive your re-

demption voucher securely. 

1.	 Visit revenue.alabama.gov/help-center and select “Submit a Help Request”. 

2.	 If you have not used the contact portal before, you will need to select Sign up for an account. 

3.	 Once you have signed up and logged in, you will elect the option for registration and request that the  

Redemption Voucher be emailed to you. You will need to provide your name and address along with the  

vehicle information that you used to sign-up during the pre-commitment phase. 

Contact ChildrensTag@childrensal.org or call 205-638-5836 if you need assistance with this process. 

Thank you for your support! Proceeds from  
this tag will focus on the greatest need of the  
hospital in support of Children’s mission to 
provide the best healthcare to pediatric patients 
from every county in Alabama. 
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Frequently Asked Questions

What are the costs associated with the Children’s of Alabama specialty car tag?
Specialty car tags/license plates in Alabama cost $50 per year, in addition to the regular motor vehicle registration 

taxes and fees. Children’s will pay for the first year’s specialty car tag fee for the first 1,000 individuals that signed-

up during the pre-commitment phase which ended on August 31, 2023.

I missed the pre-commitment phase. Can I still sign-up for the Children’s of Alabama  
specialty car tag? 
Yes! The specialty car tag will be available at your local DMV beginning in January 2024. If you did not sign-up 

during the pre-commitment phase, the specialty car tag will cost $50 (plus taxes and fees) but $41.25 will be  

donated to Children’s of Alabama!

Can I personalize the Children’s of Alabama specialty car tag? 
Yes! The specialty car tag can be personalized with up to six letters and numbers. We encourage you to consider a 

few different options for personalization as your first and second choice might not be available.

My vehicle information has changed since I signed up for the specialty car tag.  
Will this affect my ability to redeem the voucher? 
If the vehicle information listed on your redemption voucher has changed, you will need to provide proof of the 

sale of the vehicle at the DMV in order to redeem the voucher for your new vehicle. 

Go the extra mile and 
show your support  
with the Children’s  
specialty car tag.


